Note of Folly Wood Core Group Meeting, 15th June in the woods
The meeting followed a very successful 'wooding' morning, with converted fire wood divided into nine shares, each share approximately the back of an estate full.   Prior to the meeting there was also a picnic and general catch-up. Despite the meeting happening during the afternoon in mid June, as it progressed people moved nearer and nearer to the fire.

The meeting
Present:
Andy Freedman, Mark Harrison, Helen Keating, Richard Keating, Martin Large, Ruth Illingworth, Jackie Rowanly, Ben Spencer, Dom Shead.
1 action plan and budget update - firewood, tree planting and felling



finances
· The balance at 3rd May was  £2677.96

· The meeting was reminded to make a contribution towards the running costs of the woods of £20.00. 

Action: Helen to follow up with Stella Parkes, Ben and Mark to formalise Mark's role as director and 
treasurer, signatory to cheques etc.


timber, thinning and planting
· The morning's firewood had cleared two trees that were dangerous and blocking the path – one had fallen part way into the adjacent field and damaged the fence (now repaired) and removed a number of butts from the clearing. £25.00 had been collected (to paid in by Helen). There was a discussion about the value of firewood and it was agreed to keep to the prices agreed but kept under review. There was a discussion about chain saw courses.


Action: Ben to arrange three further wooding sessions. Richard to ask Phil Tidy about affordable 
courses.

· The value of last year's thinning in terms of letting in light was recognised and it was agreed to carry out more larch thinning next season (autumn/winter 2013/14) It was agreed that we should apply for a woodland management grant from the Forestry Commission to help cover some of these costs.

· It was agreed that suitable felled timber should be prioritised for play facilities and completion of the compost toilet. Other timber to be used for firewood unless members expressed an interest in converting for other uses, such as benches, fencing etc. Timber for firewood to be stacked prior to conversion.

· Most of the trees that had been planted were doing well and now needed some maintenance. The group hadn't planted all the available trees over the winter and spring and so some had been removed and heeled in by Richard and some by Mark where they could be watered. It was agreed that following next year's thinning to plant these remaining trees and not order any more for the time being.


Action: Agreed to apply for a woodland grant – Help needed with application. Please contact 
Richard or Ben if you can help. Ben to co-ordinate timber supply for play area and firewood. Richard 
and Helen to maintain new trees and store the stakes and guards. 


Compost toilet
· Agreed to keep to original plan for compost toilet and build a separate play platform elsewhere – ideally including children in the design and build

· Compost toilet likely to be completed …. Andy, can you add bits please


feedback from meeting with Phil Tidy, Small Woods Association
· Agreed to look again at insurance to make sure that we are covered for volunteer events and other public liability such as trees falling on the road. Agreed that director's liability was unnecessary. 
· Jackie, did we agree anything about wild flower plugs in the glade/clearing?   



safety checks – process
· Although people had been undertaking safety checks, there was no record of this although Simon Arundel had produced a form for us to use, copy available from Ben or Jackie.  Ben and Jackie agreed to be the points of contact for this receiving concerns about safety issues and also completed safety visit forms.  A rota for checking the woods was also agreed. 
Action: anyone spotting a safety issue should report to Ben or Jackie., The people on the following rota to provide Ben and Jackie with a completed form after their safety visit.

	Safety visit for the Middle of  month or after high winds
	Visit by

	June
	Helen and Richard

	July
	Andy

	August
	Ben

	September
	Dom

	October
	Ruth

	Novemeber
	Jackie

	December
	Martin

	January
	Mark




draft safeguarding policy - see attached
· Ali Coles was thanked for the draft copy which was agreed as necessary and adopted

· It was agreed that a simple summary would be useful
Action: Ali to be asked to provide a summary version. Helen to act as Safeguarding co-ordinator


Good from Woods Research
· It was agreed that the researchers would report back at core group meetings and for the sake of transparency, be clear that directors at these meetings would take any action arising from the research. Ben and Mark to be points of contact should issues arise.
